Leadership Foundation, Inc.

P.O. Box 1782 Colorado Springs, CO 80901

June, 2022

Dear Friends,

Janna and I are both deeply touched by your interest in our ministry, your prayers, your love, and your generosity. We are so grateful to the Lord for you.

As I write this letter, I wonder if you are as perplexed as I am at all that is taking place in our world today? I'm confident that our God is in complete control, and, since He knows the End from the Beginning, we can rely on His Word and the promises He has given to us.

There are many of you who are experiencing difficult times; Janna and I uphold you before the Throne of Grace. Our times are in His hands. As I was reading through some of Walt's writings, I came across this quote from February 2005:

If our salvation depends upon the hold we have on God, then our future is bleak indeed, for the storms of life cause the strongest of men to lose their grip. But if our salvation depends upon God's grip on us, the storms of life cannot threaten us. God likened His inviolable commitment to Israel to His promise to Noah that never again will He flood the earth. The Sovereign God who has authority to determine the course of nature vows to maintain His gracious covenant with His people. We may allow our grasp on Him to lose hold, but He will never let go of us.

"When you pass through the waters, I will be with you; and through the rivers, they will not overflow you: when you walk through the fire, you shall not be scorched; nor will the flame burn you. For I am the Lord your God, the Holy One of Israel, your Savior." (Isaiah 43:2-3)

Many ask how I am doing. I tell them, "For an old lady, I am doing amazingly well." This is the grace of God. You have a major part in this journey, and I love you for it.

Gratefully,

Leette